24th Session of the Human Rights Council

Statement of the Czech Republic under Item 2

(General debate)
Madam High Commissioner, Mr. President,
The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

We would like to thank the High Commissioner for Human Rights for a comprehensive update and wish to reiterate our support to her work. 

The Czech Republic has been following with great concern the disturbing events of recent weeks in Egypt. We condemn the spree of violence, including the disproportionate use of force by the security forces and acts of violent extremism. We cannot but reiterate your call, Madam High Commissioner, for independent and transparent investigation into all the killings and other violations that have occurred. We call on Egypt to restore democracy and civilian government through an inclusive and transparent political process in accordance with international standards as a matter of urgency. Respect for human rights of all segments of society is an essential condition for this process to be truly inclusive. We welcome Egypt's readiness to host an OHCHR regional office in Cairo and we encourage Egypt to genuinely engage with your Office and the Human Rights Council also on its domestic human rights challenges.

Inclusive political process, where people can participate fully in decisions and policies affecting their daily life, is crucial for stable democracy, social and economic development and for the realization of all human rights and fundamental freedoms. We therefore appreciate the enhanced attention your Office is paying to the right to political participation in its work.
Madam High Commissioner, the Czech Republic commends your persistent efforts aiming at the opening of an OHCHR office in Myanmar/ Burma. We also share your concerns over raging communal violence in Myanmar/ Burma. In this context, we call on you to remain seized of human rights situation in Myanmar/ Burma, as you do in other countries signaling willingness to embark on the path of transition towards respect of human rights, democracy and rule of law. We believe that such continuous attention as well as constructive encouragement by the Council are crucial ingredients of any sustainable change, especially as regards countries where transition process cannot be deemed as irreversible.          
Thank you.
